INLET ISLAND MAINTENANCE COMPANY

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR APRIL 2, 2009
President Bill Strader called the meeting to order at 7:04.  Attending trustees were:

Peg Stecky, Phil DeLeo, Mike Kennedy, and Coby Cates.

Guests: None

Approval of Agenda - After a review of the agenda Coby moved to accept the agenda as presented.  Peg  seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.  

Approval of Minutes - Bill called for approval of the March 5, 2009 meeting minutes.  Coby made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted, and Mike seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  

Treasurer’s Report - Bill presented a treasurer’s report showing an ending fund balance of $8,077.76.    The board discussed expenditures through the year, including repair work on the kids’ swim area dock,  which cost about $8,000.  The board discussed various configurations for the posts to the south of that dock that will be used for tying up jet skis.  Mike will contact the dock repair team to get cost estimates.  Phil moved to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted.  Mike seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was unanimously approved.

Old Business      

Prepare for Annual Meeting – Bill expressed that it will be important to show the need for hiring a security guard during the summer.  Mike suggested comparing what other HOAs around the lake charge for annual dues will illustrate how frugal is the Inlet Island Maintenance Company.  Bill will look up those comparison figures prior to our next meeting.  The board agreed that two topics to introduce as new projects for the 2009/2010 year should be an ecology block wall along the east side of the gravel parking lot, and secure but operable shutters on the clubhouse windows.

Review Of Projects – Bill led a recap of park projects.  The swim dock repairs have been completed except for installing the jet ski poles.  The stencils for the dock signage are complete and ready for a dry day to paint.  Tennis court clean-up is partially done.  The surface needs some moss killer and pressure washing before the lines can be striped. Bill will contact Steve Levy to locate the line-striping machine.  Phil will initiate printing and laminating park rules to be posted on the park bulletin board, and repair one damaged sandwich board sign.  Phil will contact Darrin from Notable Web to investigate progress of website development.

New Business      

Park Bulletin Board – The board discussed the need to revamp the park bulletin board so that it is easy to access for posting items, but secure enough to protect those items from vandalism.  Phil will inquire at the city parks department about the cost and source of their new steel bulletin boards.

Rules For Security Guard – The board talked about what we expect from a summer guard, and how those expectations must be written out prior to hiring a guard.  The board will devote special time to this topic at the next meeting. 

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:40.  The next board meeting will be on 5/7/09.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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